NEWMAN SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL
Gregory Ave Newman WA 6753 T:(08) 91758100 F: (08) 9177 8004 W: newmanshs.wa.edu.au

2023 SCHOOL CHARGES AND CONTRIBUTIONS: Years 7 - 10

Dear Parent/Guardians
The school office will be open from Friday 27 January, 2023 from 9.00am to 3.00pm.
The 2023 school year commences for students on Wednesday 1t February, 2023.

The Newman Senior High School Board has endorsed the enclosed schedule of charges for
lower school in 2023.

1. Contributions

The total amount of contributions parents/caregivers are being asked to pay has been set at
$235.00 per student which is in line with the School Education Regulations 2000.

While the contributions are voluntary the quality of our teaching and learning program will be
maximised when each family makes a contribution to the cost of supplementing funding gained
from other sources, including the State and Commonwealth Governments. It is vital for the
school to receive your family’s contribution in order to provide the best possible resources and
opportunities for your child.

Money collected will be used to supplement school expenditure in the curriculum learning areas
as follows:

Mathematics $ 25.00
Science $ 25.00
English $ 25.00
The Arts $ 45.00
Humanities & Social Sciences $ 25.00
Technologies $ 55.00
Life Skills $ 5.00
Language $ 5.00
Health and Physical Education $ 25.00

$ 235.00

Payments can be made via EFT through the school’s front office or by bank transfer to the
following account:

Name: Newman Senior High School

BSB: 302162

ACC: 1110165

REF: Student name

Payments by cash are no longer accepted



In 2022 the Newman Senior High School Instructional Site Team introduced an
Educational Toolkit for all students to use to organise their learning in the classroom.
We will be continuing on with this initiative in 2023 and all incoming Year 7 students will
be provided with this kit. The tool kit includes a binder file in house group colours, a
pencil case with stationery items and a school diary. Students who received this Kit in
2022 are expected to bring it to school with them in 2023 and parents will need to
provide the stationery items below.

The following is a list of recommended stationery items for each student:

Metal Compass with Pencil
USB Pocket Flash Drive 32GB
Eraser x 2

Glue Stick x4

Pencil Case

Ball Point Pen x 8

Steadtler Triplus Fine line Pen set of 10
Coloured Pencils Packet of 12
2B Pencil x 4

HB Pencii x 4

Pencil Sharpener

Highlighters packet of 4
Document Wallet x 10
Scissors

Basic Calculator

*** \Vear 7 and 9 students will need to provide a set of ear phones/buds with a 3.5ml
jack for on line NAPLAN testing.

** SIDE Students need to provide a set of ear phones for on-line subjects.

=+ SBT/Certificate students need to provide full PPE including steel capped boots

| thank you for your support of our school. Best wishes to you and your family for the festive
season and holiday period.

Yours sincerely
ol ArA A
Ms Charmaine Ford

Principal
Newman Senior High School
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